
NEWSLETTER
TERM 2 WEEK 10

All Saints Catholic Primary School

Dear Families and Friends of All Saints,
 

                                                 I would like to thank you for your continued
                                                support over the last term. It has been wonderful

                                           to welcome families back onto the school grounds
                                  and begin to see the return of some of our school

                                       gatherings. I would also like to acknowledge and thank
                                  all the staff for their dedication and work during this time.

 

 Last week, our Year 6 children and staff, were invited to attend Antonio Primary
School and listen to the highly sought-after speaker, Sam Bloom. Sam is a two-

time World Para-Surfing champion, bestselling author and the inspiration behind
the Netflix movie, Penguin Bloom.

 

Sam’s life was crushed by a freak accident which left her paralysed from the chest
down. Sam spoke about what it means to become truly resilient and face your

deepest fears. As we listened to Sam’s incredible story, our hearts were broken
but we felt truly inspired.

 

In Term 3 we will welcome 21 new Reception children to All Saints. Over the last
two weeks the children have experienced their transition visits and are beginning

to settle into their new classes. We extend a warm welcome to our new families as
they begin their time with us, as well as four more children joining us, in other year

levels.
 

I would like to congratulate the Girls SAPSASA Football Team who won their
second round yesterday and will be competing in the State Final next term. What a

truly incredible achievement for the girls.
 

At the end of the Newsletter there is some important information from Catholic
Education SA about school fees for the 2023 school year. Please don’t hesitate to

contact Terence Corcoran, our Finance Manager, if you would like further
information.

 

Staffing
We welcome Michael Ellul who will replace Stephanie Crowe as Assistant

Principal for Term 3 whilst Steph is on leave. Michael is a highly experienced
teacher and comes to us from Sacred Heart College.

Kym Bainbridge will finish her time at All Saints and Alistair Fleming will teach 5
Baker. Alistair is currently teaching at Brighton Primary and has previously worked

as an Education Support Officer at Our Lady of Grace School, Glengowrie.
Sherrilie Burton will be teaching 5K for the remainder of the year.

 

Finally, we would like to wish you all a restful holiday break and we look forward to
seeing you all back on Tuesday 26 July.

 

Best wishes,
Megan Lovering and Staff

 

IMPORTANT
DATES

 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS

 
 

Monday 25th July
 
 

Friday 16th December 
 

 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL
MEGAN LOVERING

This morning we said farewell to Liam Kelly,
Kym Bainbridge & Ruth White.



FROM THE APRIM
STEPHANIE CROWE

Liturgies and Prayers

What a wonderful term we have had full of celebrations. The term began with
each Year Level group joining together for Easter Liturgies in the Hall.
Since restrictions were lifted, we have been able to gather as a school
community once again. 

Each Monday morning, weather permitting, the Year 6 Leadership Group have
lead our school in prayer. It is a great way to begin our week and set a focus
and goal across the school. Most of the prayers this term have been based
around scripture, highlighting how we can be friends. We have also focused on
Reconciliation Week and Refugee Week. You are all more than welcome to join
us.

On Wednesday this week, the Year 1 children lead a beautiful celebration
thanking God for the Gift of Creation. Thank you to the families and friends
who were able to join us and all the generous donations for the SEM.  

Social Justice
Social Justice continues to be an important part of our Catholic Identity at All
Saints. This term, we have been raising money and awareness for the St
Vincent De Paul Society. We have collected clothes and blankets, raised $840
through our PJ Day and made soups and food which was used to feed our local
community.

Term 3's focus is Catholic Charities. We will be hosting a Walk a Mile in my
Shoes Day on Tuesday 9th March.

Praying for a safe holiday
Loving Lord, we thank You for times of rest and relaxation and the opportunity
to refresh our spiritual and bodily batteries. As we approach school holidays,
we ask that You would release any stresses or strains that we may have built
up over the past months…and help us to switch off our mind from the urgent
things that may be mounting up, so that we may return reinvigorated and ready
to learn.

            Amen

Sacramental Program
 

Ava C, Ava J,  Sophie,  Char lot te,
Alysia,  Tal iya are Maddi are

cont inuing their  in i t iat ion into the
Cathol ic Fai th.  Next term they wi l l
be working with Mr El lu l  to prepare

for the Sacrament of  First
Communion. Please keep these

chi ldren in our prayer.
The chi ldren wi l l  be celebrat ing the
Sacrament of  First  Holy Communion
at 9am Sunday the 21st of  August at

the St Luke’s Church. I t  would be
wonderful  to i f  you could jo in us in

the celebrat ion.
 

All Saints will take part in Walk a Mile for the
Hutt Street Centre on Tuesday 9th March.



YOUTH MINISTER
SIMONE FREEBORN

Hello everyone, I am so pleased to announce that we have now completed
our Less to Landfill School Challenge and both 1P and 5B have tied as the
winning classes that kept their waste to a minimum during this time!
Congratulations 1P and 5B for showing great commitment, dedication and
care for reducing your class waste. These two classes have been rewarded
with a movie and popcorn.

Some special mentions to 6S, 2T, 1Y and RV for putting in excellent
commitment and consistency in all the weeks during this challenge. 

Well done to our whole school for putting in their best effort to be a part of
this challenge and I am sure we will all be more conscientious when sending
waste to landfill.

Have a great break everyone! 

YEAR 6
TJ ILBRUKE CUP

Each Friday afternoon, the Year 6 level
have assembled in teams grouped
across the year level to compete in our
Tjibruke Cup. Points were given for
cooperative and respectful behaviour
throughout the term and weekly winning
teams earned themselves a zooper
dooper. The end prize for the overall
winning team was a pizza lunch
complete with drinks and garlic bread.
Well done to the winning team! The Hot
llamas!



SPORT
TOM KNAUER

On Thursday Week 9 the All Saints boys Football team competed against
Tatachilla College and Eastern Fleurieu School in their opening round of the
State Wide schools competition. Despite their best efforts the boys were
beaten by some quality opposition. 

On Monday Week 10 we took 10 Netball teams to the annual Catholic
Schools Netball Carnival at the Netball SA Stadium courts. A very
successful day was had by all, with many of our teams finishing the day
undefeated. Thank you, to all the volunteers who helped make the day a
success.

Jess, Ayva, Summer & April
representing at SAPSASA Netball.

Charlize, Lila and Sophie represented All
Saints at the State Hockey Carnival as a

part of the Onkaparinga South district
team. The 3 girls had a successful week

growing in confidence as the week
progressed, combining together to score

a goal in one of the games.
 

Winners!! The girls football team defeated Woodend PS and Belair PS in their Round
2 games and have advanced to the state final, to be played Thursday 4th August. Well
done to all the girls involved, they played with great skill and aggression to get the win.

 



ALL SAINTS AWARDS
YEAR 3-  6

Hayden, Madeleine, Farren, Taliyah, Chloe, Bo, Harshmeet

Congratulations

Kingston, Luke, Jade, Reegan, Bailey, Annabel, Audra & Chloe

Austin, Layla, Jett, Ashton, Evalyn, Liam, Shay & Luke Joe, Mason, Arabella, Braxton, Connor, Annabella & Jalen

St Mother Teresa AwardSt Mary Mackillop Award

St John Bosco AwardSt Francis of Assisi Award



ALL SAINTS STARS
RECEPTION -  YEAR 2

Congratulations

Thomas, Lachlan, Miliani, Indi, Mrs Crowe, Savana, Joel, Emelia, Nessa & Liv

Gigi, Alisia, Mrs Lovering, Judd, Jameson, James, Giselle, Amelie, Quinn,
Summer, Kai, Hayden, Ella, Rafi & Cleo. 

YEAR 3 -  YEAR 6



 

YEAR 6 SAM BLOOM

"Sam lost the ability to walk, but through her accident became famous
for surfing and writing." ~ Larissa 6G

"I felt bad for her, now that she's in a wheelchair for the rest of
her life.  I think she was disappointed, but it didn't stop her from

taking part in sports like surfing and kayaking." ~ Ryder 6G

"She showed persistence and wouldn't have been as
successful if she hadn't had her accident.  Sam inspired

me to never give up." ~ Allegra 6Sw

 

2 x World Para-Surfing champion, 
best-selling author and Keynote speaker.



YEAR 4 BEVANS
SUPER SCULPTORS!

Year 4 Bevans have been busy with combining our HASS, Science, Arts
and Digital Technologies to make these amazing plasticine sculptures.

After researching animals native to South America and Africa, we decided
on one we would like to make and learn more about. We looked at it's diet
and habitat. We found some interesting facts and created its life cycle. 

We are very proud of the final results and hope you enjoy them too.

This 
week in

 

4B
 

"It was so much fun. I liked
mushing down the plasticine to

make the shapes for my
animal." ~ Abbey-Mae

 
"It was fun because we were
making things. Writing on the
computers was tricky but it
was good how we made the

background." ~ Cleo

"I liked being able to choose an animal from Africa or South America to make.
I enjoyed using computers." ~  Layla 





Runny noses, coughs, and sneezes
are common this time of year.  By
sending your child to school they
are passing these on to others in

their class and our teachers.
Please keep our community safe

and keep your child/ren home when
they are unwell.

IF YOU HAVE ANY
SYMPTOMS, PLEASE

STAY HOME

@AllSaintsSeaford

@allsaints_seaford

Follow Us



CALENDAR
TERM 3



Download here

We have created  a FREE download to get dads and
kids engaged and activated over the holidays. 

These Dad and Kid activities are designed to promote
father-child bonding and are great for all ages. Inspired
by our Essentials Package, these are free to download,

and our gift to you! 
On behalf of The Fathering Project team, we hope you
have a well-deserved rest these school holidays. See

you next term!



NSWCP@TPG.COM.AU

mailto:nswcp@tpg.com.au


AGM Report

Our School 's AGM report
for  2021 is now avai lable

to v iew here

N O W  A V A I L A B L E

Our Healthy Active Lifestyles Onkaparinga program is designed
to help our community to 'Find Your 30'. Thirty minutes per day
of moderate to intense physical activity is what's recommended

under Australia's Physical Activity and Sedentary Behaviour
Guidelines.

 
 We hope our newsletter will assist you in finding free or low cost

ways to increase your physical activity. You can view it here.

The latest edition of the Southern
Cross can be seen here.

There are many items of
clothing, including hats and drink

bottles that are missing their
owners!

 
We can deliver them back to

your children providing they are
labelled. Without their name on
their clothing and accessories,

they remain 
in lost property.

 
Lost property can be located in

the Front Office. 
 

Lost Property

https://www.allsaints.catholic.edu.au/our-school/community/school-board-agm
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fonkaparinga.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D92a767ae22e394aee48dbf547%26id%3D4488b4af41%26e%3D68dbd9da9f&data=05%7C01%7Clwright%40allsaints.catholic.edu.au%7Cf4710aef74354f85ce9a08da4f485021%7C05abdea3f97c4af3a831407f82f00207%7C0%7C0%7C637909469245998679%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6mgca6Yw1x6Osn%2F6DT8qqQeODI7NwkR2JjWxtpmwSRY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fonkaparinga.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D92a767ae22e394aee48dbf547%26id%3D49137b1988%26e%3D68dbd9da9f&data=05%7C01%7Clwright%40allsaints.catholic.edu.au%7Cf4710aef74354f85ce9a08da4f485021%7C05abdea3f97c4af3a831407f82f00207%7C0%7C0%7C637909469245998679%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nLVtjDGWycshX8UnlrZYBykEMkDJ8RJEuHSzPfevrAE%3D&reserved=0
https://us5.campaign-archive.com/?u=92a767ae22e394aee48dbf547&id=bcf7950372
https://indd.adobe.com/view/c953f851-c7df-463b-ada4-1d81b0c14112

